
The initial meeting of 

SCFS’s Parent-

Teacher Organization 

was held on Thurs-

day, March 16, to es-

tablish guidelines 

about positions, vot-

ing, finances, and 

parent involvement. 

The meeting was led 

by Shawnathan 

Thibodeaux, our mid-

dle school teacher, 

who will assume the 

position of pro tem 

president until an 

election can be held.   

Any parent or staff 

member may be a 

member, except for 

the administrator, 

Mr. Brown, who will 

only serve as a legal 

and practical advisor. 

Money earned by the 

PTO must be kept 

completely separate 

from the school’s fi-

nances, and no staff 

member may be on 

any fiscal account of 

the PTO, according to 

the school’s auditors. 

The previous PTO 

was able to donate 

their earnings to the 

school, but due to the 

fiscal law, we cannot 

give it to the current 

PTO, but can use it to 

help pay for some 

vents. 

The next meeting for 

the PTO will be 

Thursday, April 

SCFS will be advertis-

ing for a position for 

the 2023-24 school 

year.  This position 

would be a campus 

assistant for Commu-

nity Days (Tuesday 

and Thursday) and 

approximately ten 

hours per week. 

More details will be 

coming before the end 

of the school year.  By 

law, we are required to 

post the position for 

ten days, followed by 

application screenings, 

and interviews. 
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South Columbia 
Family School 

Special points 
of interest: 
 PICKLEBALL AFTER 

SCHOOL ON TUES-
DAY for grades 5 and 
up. 

 April 20—PTO meeting 
at 3:30 

 April 21—Teacher 
work day 

 April 28—Swim party 
1:00-3:00 

 

 



34555 Berg RD 
Warren OR  97053 
 

South Columbia Family 
School 

rocketry, and art, but include 

science and, perhaps, some 

tutoring possibilities. 

We may be offering a intro-

duction for our incoming kin-

dergartners, too. 

All of these have to be dis-

cussed by the staff, with input 

from the families, to see what 

works best for all. 

Unfortunately, our schedule 

will be based upon the avail-

ability of our staff and their 

As summer rapidly ap-

proaches, the school is look-

ing at offering summer school 

again for 2023. 

As always, the availability of 

funding will determine if and 

to what extent, we have sum-

mer school.  As we move for-

ward, we are looking at sev-

eral possible classes for our 

students. 

We may repeat some of the 

classes that we offered last 

summer such as robotics, 

fields of expertise or interest. 

Some staff will be gone during 

some of the summer, so the 

calendar will have to be set-

up based on when they can 

teach the various classes. 

Phone:  503 366-9009 
Email:  
rbrown@scappooose.k12.or.
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Kindergarten:  Zayden Reagan has been such a 

welcoming friend to all his classmates and works so 

hard to do his very best. 

Grades 1-2:  Charlie Wolcott is so kind, and has 

had a recent spark in excitement for writing that 

has been fun to see. 

Grades 3-5  Conrad Garrison for being a serious 

student and getting his work done at home with a 

good attitude. 

Grades 6-8  None chosen. 
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